# Calendar for $22^{nd} - 29^{th}$ May

(Details of all groups can be found in the church magazine)

# Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> May Trinity/Aldersgate Sunday

10.00am Morning Worship led by Margaret Parker. Music will be led by

Cath Todd. Reflect will be led by Helen and John Harrington.

6.30pm Evening worship will be led by Philip Peacock and the Singers

and will include Holy Communion and Prayers for Healing and

Wholeness.

# Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> May

10am – 12noon Monday Cafe in Room 6

10.30 am Meeting to pray informally about the ongoing Refugee

Crisis at Les & Wendy Turner's.

7pm You are invited to the Churches Together in Cheadle Hulme

meeting at St Ann's, starting with refreshments.

7.30pm Worship Team Meeting

# Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> May

10.30am CAMEO

1pm Banners

7pm Reflective Worship

7.15pm Rock Solid

# Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> May

10.45am Toddlers

# Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> May

10.30 Baby Chat

1.30 - 3.00pm Bible Study Group - for everyone - meeting at Church in Room 1. Looking at the book of Hebrews (Chapter 4 this week)

7.15 pm Scouts

# Friday 27th May

10.30am Tiddlywinks

7.30pm Focus – Planning meeting

# Saturday 28th May

6.30pm

# Sunday 29th May

10.00am Morning Worship led by Philip Peacock and will include the

Baptism of Sophie Shrigley. Music will be led by Richard Spurr. Reflect will not be meeting today. Dedication of the Refurbished Building will take place immediately after morning worship.

Churches Together 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday Evening Service

at St Andrew's Church at 6.30pm. Refreshments will be

served afterwards. All are welcome.



# Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

Church Office 0161 485 1605 Monday-Friday 9:30am – 3pm

Website: <a href="www.chmc.org.uk">www.chmc.org.uk</a>
Church email: <a href="chmc145@hotmail.com">chmc145@hotmail.com</a>

Circuit website: bramhallwythenshawemethodists.org.uk

Charity Registration No. 1130718

Minister: Rev Philip Peacock

Pastoral Worker:- Ray Francis email: layworker@hotmail.com Temporary Children and Family Worker: Susie Metcalfe

# Welcome to Worship Notices for Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> May

# A prayer before worship

On this Trinity Sunday we have come before you Lord to offer our praise and adoration. You are God the creator, giving us richly all things to enjoy. You are Christ the Saviour of the world, made flesh to set us free. You are the Spirit of truth and love, willing to dwell in us. You are holy and blessed. One God, eternal Trinity, be near to us the people formed in your image, and close to the world your love brings to life. Amen

Please pray for those leading our worship (see back of notices) Also pray for Philip Peacock leading worship at Cheadle Trinity.

If you would like someone to pray with you after the service there will be a member of the Prayer Team in the Prayer Space at the back of church.

### **Christian Aid Count**

We shall be counting the money for Christian Aid Week on Sunday May 22nd, as soon as we can start after the morning service. The more helpers we have the quicker we shall be. We shall be serving soup and drinks. Please consider helping this very worthy charity- it will be good use of your time.

WNAT and the refugee prayer group are holding "Fourth Sunday" **collections for the Refugee action** at Dialstone Lane church starting TODAY.

There will be an explanatory article in the June magazine but in the meantime we'd be grateful for : New socks/tights and underwear in a variety of sizes for women and children, Toiletries and baby goods (Nappies, wipes, etc) , Money to purchase suitcases from charity shops/ suitcases in good condition with wheels. Thanks in anticipation for your usual generous response.

### Horizons update

The front entrance and canopy is almost complete.

The Sanctuary glass screens are up and the glass doors are now installed. The carpet has now been replaced and the upholstery finished. A new projection screen has been fitted. The new Prayer Space will be erected mid June. Barbara Clark

Monday Café will be open on 23<sup>rd</sup> May, 13<sup>th</sup> June – 18<sup>th</sup> July, 10am – 12noon in Room 6.

<u>Soup and Roll.</u> After consultation, we've decided to re-start the Soup and Roll in September. It will be on **3rd Wednesdays**, 12 o'clock.

Sorry for any confusion but it seems more sensible to wait until after "summer."

**Collection for Foodbank** Our next collection for **Chelwood Baptist Church's Foodbank** will be on Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> June. All donations will be gratefully received but if we can especially provide tinned meat and fish that would be great. If you are unable to bring groceries cash donations are also very gratefully received

# **Christian Aid Sponsored Walk**

A massive thank you to everyone who joined in with the Christian Aid Sponsored Walk on Saturday 14th May. There were 87 walkers, 13 from our church. On the day almost £3000 was pledged with our walkers raising £600. Thank you if you sponsored our walkers and thanks to all who helped on the day. We were blessed with wonderful weather and have had very positive feedback about the three new routes. Why not join us next year which will be the 50th Christian Aid Sponsored Walk organised by the Churches in Cheadle Hulme?

#### **Children And Families Worker**

The search for a new Children and Families Worker continues. A new advert is now on the board and website. Susie Metcalfe has now taken over the role as temporary paid leader of Toddlers, Baby Chat and Tiddlywinks. Last term Rev Philip Peacock continued to go into the schools with which we have most links (Lane End Primary, Greenbank and Ramillies Hall) to lead assemblies etc. covering this aspect of the C&FW's work. Jo

Fletcher (Bramhall's C&FW) also co-ordinated some input into Ramillies Hall when Philip was not available. This term, Philip expects to be invited into the schools again. If you are interested in going along with him to represent CHMC and see this aspect of its outreach then please let him know. It may be that you could help too in some way (should you wish to do so).

Sadly, last Saturday at <u>Men's breakfast</u>, it was decided that it is time to draw a curtain on it. There were no volunteers to take over, this is not to say that in some distant future some bloke may turn to another and say "err do you think it might like be a good idea like if ummm some blokes got together and sorta eat breakfast and talk about stuff" and then the whole story will start again. But until that happens this is it!

The remaining funds were agreed to be distributed between St Ann's Hospice, Retrack and to the church.

All that remains is to thank everyone for their hard work over the years from cooks to speakers and organisers, those that helped set up and even those that cleaned up, it's been a lot of fun and some profound talks.

Don't forget there will still be Men's breakfast with Bramhall , the next is June  $11^{th}$ .

## **News from the District**

# 1<sup>st</sup> – 12<sup>th</sup> June: Knitted Bible Stories Exhibition

1.30-4.30pm at Uppermill Methodist Church (OL3 6AX) Showing "The Greatest Stories Ever Told" exhibition on loan from St Georges URC Hartlepool. Events happening around these times too, for further details see:-

http://www.uppermillmethodistchurch.org.uk/#!knitted-bible/ys6tj

## **Message from Dilys and Maurice Turnpenney**

A few people have been asking us about our family wedding which takes place at Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church on **Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> June at 1pm**, when our son, John is to be married to Natalie. We are looking forward to this happy occasion and would be very happy for any of our church family to join the congregation for this celebration.